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A Message from the Headteacher
We hope you all enjoyed the long weekend last week. The children certainly seem to have been very busy.
The excitement of Christmas is now beginning to build in school and you can read details of all our planned celebrations below. Please do not hesitate to contact the school if you have any queries.
                                                              From Mrs Ramage
Curriculum for Excellence Information Evening

Thank you to the parents who came along to the Curriculum for Excellence evening on Monday at Springholm School. 

Feedback has been positive and we hope everyone found it to be a worthwhile evening. Any suggestions for further events would be most welcome.  
Learning Plans
We would like to remind all parents to please return the outside cover of this term’s learning plan to school. This is important as it allows the children to reflect on their personal targets at the end of this term.

We thank you for your support in this matter.

Pupils Transferring to Secondary Education

It is now time to think about our Primary 7 children moving on to secondary education. 

We have enclosed form PP/1.  Please sign either Section ‘A’ if you are happy to accept the offer of a place at your catchment secondary school or Section ‘B’ if you would like to choose an alternative school.

Please also find enclosed a copy of BIP 1 information booklet for your information.  

Please return the form PP/1 to the school on Monday 9th December.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the school.
Infant Enrolment for August 2014

We have been informed that enrolment for children due to begin Primary 1 in August 2013 will take place on Tuesday 14th January 2014 and Wednesday 15th January 2014 from 2pm – 3.30pm 

We would be grateful if you could pass this information on to any parents of children this may affect who do not already have children in the school. 

Please note that the child’s birth certificate and proof of address should be brought to school at the time of enrolment.
Swimming

Swimming lessons for those able to swim 10+ metres begin after the Christmas holidays.   The children will be going on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday afternoons from 1.30pm – 2.30pm.  The sessions begin on Tuesday 7th January and finish on Thursday 30th January.  If your child has been assessed by the swimming pool staff to be in this group, please find enclosed consent letters for you to sign.   

We would be grateful if these could be fully completed and returned in letter bags on Monday 9th December.  Thank you.
Mouse Mats / Aprons
Thank you for all the money we have already received for the orders of mouse mats / aprons which were placed.

We would be grateful if all outstanding money could be sent into school by Monday 9th December.
Burns’ Lunch
We are having our school Burns’ Lunch on Friday 24th January. The lunch choices on that day will be:

· Fish and Chips 

                OR

· Haggis, Potatoes and Turnip

Please note there will be no cold food - sandwiches etc available on that day.

To enable Mrs Neil to place her order within the given timescale, we would be grateful if you could complete the attached reply slip to indicate your preferred choice.

Christmas At Threave House

If your child is attending the Christmas event at Threave House this weekend, please find enclosed a letter giving details of our finalised arrangements.

Unfortunately I am unable to attend this event due to a family commitment, but I know the children have been practicing very hard and I would like to thank them and Mrs Hickman for all their hard work. 
School Photographs
If you ordered a photograph please find it enclosed.  Larger photographs that wouldn’t fit in letter packets were handed out yesterday.
Christmas Festive Fun Night
Thank you to all the parents who have sent in orders for tickets for the Christmas Festive Fun Night. The Parent Council are currently collating all the orders and tickets will be issued at the door on the evening which can then be exchanged for refreshments.

We would be grateful if any further orders could be returned to school on Monday 9th December. Entry can also be paid at the door on the night.
Donations for the tombola would be most welcome and these can be sent into school at any time next week.

We would like to thank the Parent Council for all their hard work in organising this fun event for all the family.

We would also like to say a special thank you to Mrs Meg Tait for all her hard work in organising a tombola at Castle Douglas Christmas Lights Switch On. This has raised over £200 for the school.   

Christmas Hampers 
We are also making our popular Christmas hampers in school this year and we would be grateful for donations of grocery items for these. These can be sent into school at any time.

Hamper tickets will be available to purchase at the Festive Fun Night as well as from the school office and at our Christmas Carol Service.

The lucky winners will be announced in the church at the end of the Carol Service.  

School Christmas Arrangements
The last week of term is a busy time in school. Please find details below of all our planned events.
· Tuesday 17th December – Christmas Dinner

We would like to remind parents that we will be having our school Christmas dinner on Tuesday 17th December and this will be the only meal option available on that day. Any child who has not chosen to have Christmas dinner should bring a home packed lunch.
· Wednesday 18th December – Christmas Carol Service
We hope to see a large number of parents and friends at our Christmas celebrations on Wednesday evening in Urr Church at 7pm.  We would be grateful if all the children could arrive at the church no later than 6.50pm 
We are planning to take the children down to the church in the morning to rehearse. Weather permitting, we plan to walk down to the church, but should this not be possible we would be grateful for the help of parents to transport the children. If you would be able to help us with this, please do contact the school.

· Thursday 19th December – Trip to Robert Burns’ Centre 
As a special Christmas treat for all the children, the Parent Council have kindly booked buses and hired The Burns’ Centre in Dumfries to show the children a Christmas film. After much consideration, we have decided to show the film “Elf” which we feel will be suitable for all the children from Primary 1 – Primary 7. A copy of this film is available in school if any parents wish to view the film at home prior to our trip.
Please complete the reply slip attached to allow your child to attend. As “Elf” is classed as a PG film we also need your permission for your children to watch this film. Please note that we have included this request in the permission slip.  
· Friday 20th December – Christmas Party

Our Christmas party takes place in the village hall on Friday 20th December in the afternoon from 1pm – 3pm. We will have an early lunch to give the children time to change into their party clothes which should be brought to school in the morning. Weather permitting, we plan to walk down to the village hall, but should this not be possible we would be grateful for the help of parents to transport the children. If you would be able to help us with this, please do contact the school.

We would be grateful if all children could be collected from the village hall at 3pm. Arrangements will be made for the bus children to be collected from the village hall at 3pm.

Once again if this arrangement causes a problem for any family, please do contact the school.

Diary Dates
December     7         Christmas At Threave House
                    13
        Christmas Festive Fun Night
                    17          School Christmas Dinner

18         Christmas Service (Urr Church, 7pm)

19          Burns Centre Trip (Whole School)

20          Christmas Party

January        6
        School Re-opens at 8.55am

                      7          Swimming Lessons start 

                     13         Maths Development Evening
                     14}        Enrolment Day for new P1’s

                     15}        2pm – 3.30pm
Return Slips
Robert Burns’ Theatre Trip – Thursday 19th December

I give permission for …………………………………..

To attend the Robert Burns Theatre.

I understand that the film is Elf and is classified a PG

Signature: ………………………………………………..

Burns Lunch – Friday 24th January

My child/children ……………………………………. would like

[     ]
Fish and Chips

[     ] 
Haggis

[     ]
Bring a packed lunch from home

Signature: …………………………………………………….
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